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June 15, 2021 
 
 
 
Ms. Rhonda Johnson  
President 
AT&T California 
430 Bush Street - 5th Floor 
San Francisco, CA  94108 
 
 
RE:  Transfer of State Video Franchise No. 0002 
 
Dear Ms. Johnson:   
 
On April 15, 2021, AT&T California submitted an application to transfer its state video franchise to 
a new affiliate entity, as a result of a corporate reorganization and change in ownership.   
 
The Commission has determined that the Application submitted by AT&T California on April 15, 
2021 to transfer its State Video Franchise to DIRECTV, LLC, is complete.  Accordingly, the 
Commission hereby issues the enclosed updated video franchise certificate reflecting the new legal 
and DBA business names. 
 
This certificate is effective upon the date of the closing of the transaction as described in the April 
15, 2021 video franchise application of AT&T California.  This certificate will only become valid 
if/when the transaction closes.  
 
Should you have any questions, please contact Michael Pierce at 415.703.2618.   
 
Sincerely, 
 
 

                                  
Rachel Peterson 
Executive Director 
 
 

 


